
 
 C.A.M.P. 

September 4, 2018 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

Hello, my name is Kurt Robbins. I am the Unit Director of the Boys & Girls Club C.A.M.P. – Chippewa 

Allied Mentoring Program. Our Club is a part of the Boys & Girls of Bay Mills, which has two other 

locations in Bay Mills and Brimley. Our Clubs are local, autonomous affiliates of the Boys & Girls Club of 

America. Our mission is to enable all young people to realize their full potential as productive, 

responsible, caring citizens. 

I wanted to introduce myself to you and your child(ren) as I will taking the place of Robert McRorie as he 

takes on a new venture in his life. The C.A.M.P. Club 

opening date is scheduled for Monday, October 1st. 

We will begin renewing memberships at this time, and 

through the month of October. Our Club has moved 

with Malcolm High School, and we are located at the 

Soo Township School at 5788 M-129 Sault Ste. Marie, 

MI 49783. Club hours are from afterschool until 6:00 

PM, Monday through Friday. We will be opening 

membership to youth in 4th grade through 12th grade. I 

am excited to working with an amazing staff. Aurora 

Kelly will be returning to C.A.M.P. as a Youth 

Development Professional, and joining her is Dakota Hurley, also a Youth Development Professional. 

Both Aurora and Dakota are Malcolm Alumni, and thrilled to be a part of the Club. We will be adding more 

staff as we continue to work towards increasing our membership.  

The Club will provide free meals, homework help, and a variety of activities for Club members to 

participate in during Club hours. I will be sending out information 

via our Facebook page (Boys & Girls Club CAMP) as we finish up 

the planning for our Club opening. If you would like email updates 

regarding Club, please email me at krobbins@baymills.org to be 

added to our Parent Email list. We currently working on updating 

our handbook, applications, and working out the important details, 

such as transportation, prior to opening on Monday, October 1st. I 

appreciate your patience and understanding during this time. I want 

our Club members to have a FUN and rewarding Club experience, 

and up to date information is an important part of the process.  

I, along with the staff, are excited and looking forward to meeting you and our Club member(s) soon. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Thank you, 

Kurt Robbins 

Unit Director  

(906) 248-8570 

krobbins@baymills.org 


